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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on September 26, 2005
/
1. Presentation by the Inter-American Court of Human Rights

The Committee heard a presentation by the Secretary of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, Dr. Pablo Saavedra Alessandri, on the financial situation of the Court for 2006.  Several delegations spoke about the difficult financial situation of the Organization overall.  The Committee took note of the information presented and offered its complete cooperation in seeking a solution for the Court should the budget for 2006 be revised.

2. Consideration of draft resolutions to cover the expected budgetary deficit for fiscal year 2005

The Committee resumed its consideration of the budgetary deficit for 2005 in the area of OAS Fellowships, Scholarships, and Training Programs.  On this topic, it began its consideration of two draft resolutions, one authorizing the use of the interest of and other contributions to the Capital Fund for OAS Fellowships, Scholarships, and Training Programs, and another authorizing the use of principal from that fund, to meet unfunded fellowship obligations (documents CP/CAAP-2777/05 and CP/CAAP-2778/05, respectively).  However, considering that the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) oversees the Capital Fund for OAS Fellowships, Scholarships, and Training Programs, the Committee decided to continue its consideration of both draft resolutions once CEPCIDI had authorized the use of the Fund’s resources.

The Committee then considered the draft resolution “Reallocation of the Extrabudgetary Appropriation Approved under CP/RES. 882 (1478/05) to Defray Part of the FY2005 Unforeseen Expenses” (CP/CAAP-2776/05 corr. 1).  Several delegations suggested changes, after which the Committee approved the draft resolution and decided that the CAAP Chair would present it to the Permanent Council at the next Council meeting.

3. Other business

Ambassador Roberto Álvarez Gil, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic and Chair of the Permanent Council, presented a proposal to create the post of special adviser to the Office of the Chair of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States for 2007, document CP/CAAP-2781/05 corr. 1.  The Committee thanked Ambassador Álvarez for his proposal, took note of same, and decided that it would be included in the deliberations of the Committee when it reviewed the 2007 program-budget.
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	�.	Order of business CP/CAAP-2780/05.





